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Woodside Subdivision 
Adjustment Class-2 Application 

 
 

Proposal: 
 
The subject property is about 1.71 acres in size and zoned RA (Residential Agriculture) and IC (Industrial 
Commercial).  The subject property is Parcel 3 of Partition 19-11.   
 
The applicant is proposing to divide the subject property into 4 lots: 
 
Lot 1: 10,260sq.ft./RA zoned 
Lot 2: 5,311sq.ft./RA zoned, and IC zoned 
Lot 3: 7,443sq.ft./RA zoned, and IC zoned 
Lot 4: 47,701sq.ft./RA zoned, and IC zoned (CU-SPR-DAP-DR20-06 Approval) 
 
The applicant is proposing a driveway that is located closing than 370 feet from the Marstone Street/Court 
intersection to the south.  Therefore, an adjustment to this standard is required.  

 

 
 
The applicant is requesting an adjustment greater than 20% adjustment to SRC 804.035(d): 
 

(d) Spacing. Driveway approaches providing direct access to a major or minor arterial 
shall be no less than 370 feet from the nearest driveway or street intersection, measured 
from centerline to centerline. 

 
Adjustment Criteria-SRC 250.005(d)(2) Criteria 
 

(A) The purpose underlying the specific development standard proposed for adjustment is: 
  (i) Clearly inapplicable to the proposed development; or 
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(ii) Equally or better met by the proposed development. 
 

(B) If located within a residential zone, the proposed development will not detract from the 
livability or appearance of the residential area. 
 

(C) If more than one adjustment has been requested, the cumulative effect of all the 
adjustments result in a project which is still consistent with the overall purpose of the 
zone. 

 
 
Applicant Findings: 
 

(A) One two-way 30-foot access easement (driveway) is proposed onto Mildred Lane from the 
development site.  The proposed driveway appears to be located approximately 200 feet from 
the Mildred Land and Marstone Street intersection. Due to the size and location of the subject 
property, locating the driveway further away from the intersection is not feasible or safe. 
Relocating the driveway would require the elimination of lots and would provide an unsafe visual 
situation near the curve of Mildred Lane.  Therefore, this standard is clearly inapplicable to the 
proposed development.  After review of the site and layout, it was determined that the most 
feasible driveway location is as shown on the site plan, and is clearly better met by the proposed.  
Therefore, the applicant is requesting an Adjustment to this requirement.   
 

(B) The subject property is located within a residential zone.  The subject property is zoned RA, with 
a small portion of Lots 2 and 3 being zoned IC and Lot 4 being zoned IC with a small portion 
being zoned RA.  The location of the driveway as shown on the site plan will not have an impact 
on residential uses or any of the other uses in the area.  The location will provide a safe and 
convenient one-way entrance and exit out of the development.  The location does not create any 
vision or traffic hazards onto Mildred Lane as shown on the site plans.  Therefore, the driveway 
location will have no effect on the proposed use or surrounding uses.  

 
(C) The applicant is requesting more than one adjustment.  The requested adjustment will not have 

any effect on the overall purpose of the zone.  The site will be developed to Code and designed 
to City standards.  Therefore, the purpose of the zone will be met.  
 
 
  


